
Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board Agenda 1 September 2004 

24. COMMUNITY ADVOCATE’S UPDATE 
 
 24.1 Discretionary Fund Update 
 
  The attached schedule shows the Board’s discretionary fund allocations to date since 1 July 

2004.  A total of $7,482 remains available for allocation. 
 

 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation: That the information be received. 

 
 24.2 Community Response Fund Update 
 
  A total of $5,000 remains available for allocation, as there have been no community response 

fund allocations in this financial year. 
 

 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation: That the information be received. 

 
 24.3 Report of Community Service Awards  
 
  A function for recipients of Hagley/Ferrymead Community Service Awards was held on Friday, 

23 July 2004 at 11.00am in the Linwood Service Centre Boardroom.  Board members present 
were Bob Todd (Chairperson), Linda Rutland (Deputy Chairperson), John Freeman, Anna 
Crighton and Rod Cameron.  Board members presented the recipients with their certificates and 
this was followed by a light lunch. 

 
  All invoices, except that associated with updating the Honour’s Board, have now been received 

and paid and these total $1,853.63.  The cost of updating the Honour’s Board will be $314.10 
bringing the overall costs associated with the Awards for 2004 to approximately $2167.73 
leaving a balance of approximately $2832.00 to be transferred back to the Board. 

 
 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation: That the information be received. 

 
 24.4 Report of Heritage Committee Meeting 
 
  The Heritage Committee met on Friday, 13 August 2004 to view entries for the 2004 Heritage 

Awards, categorise entries and decide winners in each category.  Anna Crighton (Chairperson), 
Bob Todd and Linda Rutland were present along with other members of the judging panel 
including Murray Miller (Heritage Planner), Jenny Hamilton (New Zealand Historic Places Trust) 
and Tony Paine (Arts Centre of Christchurch). 

 
  The Award Ceremony will be held at 5.30pm on Friday, 10 September 2004 in the Chapel at the 

Music Centre of Christchurch. 
 

 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation: That the information be received. 

 
 24.5 Report of Seminar Meeting held on 19 August 2004 
 
  A Board seminar was held on 19 August 2004.   
 
  Sumner Concept Plan and Moncks Bay Esplanade Reserve 
 
  Jill Gordon (Parks and Waterways Area Advocate), Denis Preston (Design Leader Landscape) 

and Wayne Rimmer (Landscape Architect) updated the Board on the Sumner concept plan and 
Moncks Bay esplanade reserve projects.  

 
  Diverse Café 
 
  Tania Smith (Youth Worker based at Diverse Café) outlined the presentation recently made at 

the Youth in Local Government Conference where Diverse Café won the supreme award.  
 

 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation: That the information be received. 

 
 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


